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(b) if so, whether it 1s in addition 
to a fioating dock proposed earlier; 
and 

(c) the cost of this proj ect and 
when the same will be commissioned? 

The Minister of Shipping in the 
Ministry of Transport (Shri Raj 
Bahadur): (a) Yes. 

(b) No. 

(C) The cost of the project as ori-
ginally estimated same time ago is 
Rs. 269 lakhs. However, the whole 
scheme is now being revised so as to 
accommodate larger ships now being 
registered under the Indian Flag. 
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Cattle Breeding Farms In Rajasthan 

122. Shri D. C. Sharma: Will the 
Minister of FoOd and Agriculture be 
pleased to state: 

(a) whether two more cattle-breed-
ing farms are proposed to be set up 
in Rajasthan; 

(b) ;f so, the details thereof; and 

(c) the amount sanctioned for the 
purpose? 

The Deputy Minister in the Minis-
try of FOOd and Agriculture (Shri 
A. M. Thomas): (a) No. 

(b) and (c). Do not arise. 

R.M.S. 

123. Shri G. Mohanty: Will the 
Minister of Posts and Telegraphs be 
pleased to state the names of Stations 
on Howrah-Waltair line of the S.E. 
Railway where Government propose 
to open R.M.~. Offices during this 
year? 

The Deputy Minister in the Depart-
ment of Posts and Telegraphs (Shri 
Dhagavatil: It has been decided to 
open sorting maiJ offices at Panskura 
and Bhadrak railway stations on the 
Howrah-Waltoair line of the S.E. 
Railway as soon as suitable accom-
modation for the proposed offices is 
available. 

Rice Procurement through 
Cooperatives 

124. Shri G. Mohanty: Will the 
Minister of Food and Agriculture be 
pleased to state: 

(oa) the difficulties encountered in 
adopting a scheme of procurement of 
rice through cooperative marketing 
societies; and 

(b) whether the scheme of pur-
chase through agents is adopted in 
procurement of wheat? 




